
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 30th June 2024  - Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
The Solemnity Feast of Sts Peter and Paul occurred yesterday (Saturday, 
June 29).  The Feast is a significant event in the life of our Archdiocese 
specifically, but also for our Church as a whole.  June 29th has been the 
traditional day for many of our clergy as the day of their ordination to 
the priesthood.  Currently, there are 38 Archdiocesan priests ordained 
on June 29th, but I’m not one of them.  My ordination date was July 5th, 
and I will be celebrating my 22nd anniversary on Friday.  On the days 
either side of June 29th, are the anniversaries of other priests: there 
are 4 on June 27th, 3 on June 28th, 4 on June 30th, and 2 on July 
1st.  My predecessor, Fr Bernie Gallagher, was ordained in that last 
group.  Many of our deceased priests were ordained on June 29th 
too.  That’s the significant event for the Archdiocese.  But what about 
the Church? 
 
The Solemnity Feast of Sts Peter and Paul is also the time when 
Catholics are called upon to consider financially helping the poor 
around the globe.  The Church does this through the Annual Peter’s 
Pence Collections that are taken up on the Feast Day.  Our Archdiocese 
has decided to, whenever June 29th does not fall on a Sunday, to take 
up the Annual Collection on the first Sunday after that date, and of 
course, this year, we are taking up the Collection on June 30th.  To 
facilitate this Special Collection, I will ask the Sunday Mass Collectors to 
take-up a second collection immediately after the first has been 
completed.  In order to avoid confusion, our Sunday First Collection will 
be for your financial support of this Parish; the Second Collection will be 
exclusively for Peter’s Pence, and the proceeds from this Collection will 
be forwarded to Rome for the Pope to disperse, at his discretion, to the 
most needy and also as relief funds whenever and wherever 
emergencies such as earthquakes, droughts, flood, tsunami, et cetera, 
occur.  Your generous support of this Annual Appeal will be 
appreciated. 
 
Our first week of school vacation for parishioners has been incident-
free to the best of my knowledge; so let’s try to have an incident-free 
period in the second and final week of vacations too.  For those who 
will be driving anywhere, please drive safely. 
 
Tomorrow, Monday marks the beginning of a new financial year for 
Australians, so that also means that the current financial comes to an 
end today, and submission of Personal Income Tax Returns are 
due.  Sorry to end on a glum note.  May God bless you and your families 
throughout the week ahead. 
 
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 
 
 

 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    
PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  -  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  -  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Carmel Spargo  -  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  -  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  -  Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 
MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 
PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Mrs Renae Collier  -  Principal 
Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday 4pm  -  5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Damian Casamento, John Davies, Vanessa Gomez, 
Lewis Family, Justin Carr, Virgil Lee and Doug Desouza. 
 

Recently Deceased 
Vince McHugh 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
“…as a matter of equality your abundance 
at the present time should supply their 
want, so that their abundance may supply 
your want, that there may be equality.”   
2 CORINTHIANS 8:14 
 
One of the tenets of living a grateful and generous lifestyle is giving 
without expecting anything in return.  It is important that we not 
only grow, nurture, and share our gifts; but that we also teach our 
children and encourage others to do the same.  This is the 
communal aspect of our Catholic faith.  We are the “Body of 
Christ.”  We are called to be dependent on each other and not live 
in isolation. 
 
A VOCATION VIEW 
Jesus said, "Do not fear, only believe." Do we believe that God will 
answer our prayers for more priests and consecrated religious for 
our Church? Pray, believing that your prayers will be answered. 
 
EXPOSITION AND ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 
What better way to spend a dedicated hour every week than in the 
actual presence of Our Lord Jesus Christ!  An appeal to young adult 
and older male parishioners is particularly sought to fill the needed 
early hours. Contact Colina at northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
for more details.  
 
Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament at Holy Trinity 
Banyo will only be available from 8am until midnight from 11th 
June until 23rd July.  Regular hours will recommence from Tuesday 
30th July.  The hours for Corpus Christi remain unchanged. 
 
Permanent dedicated adorers needed for the following HOLY 
HOURS *MOST URGENT HOURS NEEDED ASAP 

 
 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, 
acknowledge the Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the 

Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect to the Elders 
past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    
 

CORPUS CHRISTI HOLY TRINITY 

MONDAYS TUESDAYS TUESDAYS 

4pm* 2am 11am* 

 3am  

6am 

SIGNS OF HOPE - PEOPLE OF FAITH 
Singer-guitarist Peter Kearney concert-reflection.  
Saturday 20th July, 11.30am. in Holy Trinity Church, Banyo.  
Gold coin donation. Children free. Refreshments will be available. 
RSVP to nundah@bne.catholic.net.au for catering purposes.   In 
concert, Peter will weave songs, stories, and reflections about 
people whose faithful lives have brought hope and compassion 
into our world. Peter’s hymns and songs, published in fifteen 
albums, include ‘Fill My House’, ‘The Beatitudes’ and 'Where is 
Your Song my Lord?'.    
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Morning Tea  
Please stay for a warming cuppa after 7:30am Mass at Holy 
Trinity Banyo today Sunday, 30 June. 

Peter’s Pence Collection – This Weekend 
The Peter's Pence Collection gives Catholics in Australia an 
opportunity to join in communion with the Catholic faithful 
throughout the world in support of the charitable works of the 
Holy See.   
The Peter's Pence Collection is an annual collection of the 
Catholic Church around the world.  The collection allows the 
Holy Father to respond to the most needy throughout the 
world, to offer timely, effective emergency assistance to our 
suffering brothers and sisters.   
Please come prepared for this collection at each Mass this 
weekend. 
 
Planned Giving Envelopes have arrived! 
For those currently giving by envelopes, your box of envelopes 
should be at the rear of the church for collection.  If you are 
missing your envelopes, they may have been sent to the other 
church.  Please let me know if you are missing your box of 
envelopes.   
Beware – your envelopes numbers may have changed.  Do not 
use any envelopes from your current box after 30th June. 
Discard all unused envelopes. 
Thank you, Debra 
 

Synod24 Prayer 

Creator Spirt, whose breath of life makes all things 

new.   
 

We gather around Your table of communion, 

as many parts of one body, grounded in the hope, 

joy and mission of the Risen Christ. 
 

We open our minds and hearts, so we can be nour-

ished and enlivened by your presence, ready to be 
the hope, joy and mission of the Risen Christ. 
 

We make space for the many stories of hurt, exclu-

sion and silence of those within, and on the edges of 

our communities, so we may be in service of the hope, 

joy and mission of the Risen Christ. 
 

As your breath of life flows in us and through us, 

may we be a vessel for your bold creativity 

so we may be the hands and feet of the hope, joy 

and mission of the Risen Christ.  

 

We ask this in the name of the Risen Christ.   

Amen. 



Parish Events this Week  
 
Monday 1 July 
7.00am  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah  
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Tuesday 2 July 
8.00am Adoration until midnight, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Wednesday 3 July 
St Thomas, apostle 
9.00am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Thursday 4 July  
10.30am Mass, Zion Nursing Home, Nundah 
6.30pm Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Friday 5 July  
First Friday 
9.00am  Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Saturday 6 July  
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 
Sunday 7 July 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass,  Holy Trinity Banyo  
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  

PARISH MINISTRIES  

      
WHS Representative   

Mrs Patricia Corfield   
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

Youth Activities Coordinator 
Mr Henri Knol  

Email:  banyonundahyouth@gmail.com 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: parish_computers@bigpond.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

 
BAPTISMS 

Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 

Baptisms are held at  
 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 

 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: 3F 
 

Gloria: Prayed 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
(R.)      I will praise you, Lord, 
  For you have rescued me. 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Our Saviour Jesus Christ has done away with death 
And brought us life through his gospel. 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 
 
Preface of Ordinary Time: 4 
 
Eucharistic Prayer: 4 
 
Eucharistic Acclamation: 1 
 

Readings  14th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

First Reading   Ezekiel 2:2-5 

Second Reading  2 Corinthians 12:7-10 

Gospel Reading  Mark 6:1-6 

Thank you John 
The Banyo St. Vincent de Paul conference would like to 

thank John James for his hard work in refurbishing the Holy 
Trinity Piety Shop. John stripped, painted and installed  

shelving in the shop which now looks fantastic.     


